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STAFF REPORT 
From the Department of Community Development 

July 1, 2025 

CASE NUMBER: RZNE-0091-2025 

APPLICANT: Matthew Widner/Widner & Associates, Inc. 

REQUEST:  Rezone from OI, Office Institutional and R-2, Single-Family Residential to 

RM-2, Multi-family Residential 

LOCATION: 0 Coventry CT; 0P44B0 035000 and 0P44B0 01A000  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  The applicant is proposing to rezone the two referenced 
parcels to create a multi-family development that offers a townhouse-style housing option for 
potential residents. 

STANDARDS GOVERNING ZONE CHANGES: 

Are there covenants and restrictions pertaining to the property which would preclude the uses 
permitted in the proposed zoning district? The applicant is not aware of any covenants or 
restrictions pertaining to this parcel. 

1. The existing land uses and zoning classifications of nearby property.

Zoning Land Use 

North R-2, Single-Family Residential Single-Family Residential 

South GU, Governmental Use Government Facilities 

East R-2, Single-Family Residential Undeveloped 

West OI, Office Institutional Undeveloped 

2. Does the proposed zoning classification comply with the Comprehensive Plan and other
adopted plans applicable to the subject property? Yes. The property is located in a Suburban
Residential character area in the 2022 Joint Comprehensive Plan that recommends a
mixture of housing types.

3. Are all of the uses permitted in the proposed zoning classification compatible with existing
uses on adjacent and nearby properties? Uses allowed in this zoning designation are
generally complementary to the surrounding residential areas. There are two other
developments that are similarly zoned nearby.
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4. Will any of the uses permitted in the proposed zoning classification cause adverse impacts to 
adjacent and nearby properties? No adverse impacts are expected from any of the potential 
uses in the proposed zoning designation. Proper screening between multi-family residential 
and single-family residential properties is required to minimize potential visual or audible 
effects resulting from the use of the parcel. 

5. Would any of the permitted uses and density allowed in the proposed zoning classification 
cause an excessive burden on existing streets, utilities, city services, or schools? No excess 
burden is expected on existing streets, utilities, city services, or schools.  

6. Do existing or changing conditions in the area support either approval or disapproval of the 
proposed zoning classification? As the city grows, the Council has elected to focus on 
creating housing opportunities in varied styles and income levels. This potential 
development aligns with the overall strategy to increase housing options and attract 
younger professionals to Perry who are looking for a more flexible option for housing. 

7. Does the subject property have a reasonable economic use as currently zoned. Yes, the 
properties have a reasonable use with the current zoning designations. However, they have 
remained undeveloped since they were platted in 1980 and 1986, respectively. Rezoning 
the parcels with the proposed designation would allow the properties to be put to their 
highest and best use. 

 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:   
Approval as submitted. 
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